
October 9, 2023 
 
 
 
Deeb Construction & Development CO 
Attn:  Paul Taylor 
9400 River Crossing Blvd  
Suite 102 
New Port Richey, FL 34655 
 
Via Email:  ptaylor.deeb@yahoo.com 
 

RE:  Notice of Award for Contract No. 23-T00040/AP Pre-Qualification for Construction 
Services Under 500K – Category C Utilities and Category D Facilities 

 
 

Dear Mr. Taylor 
 
Please be advised that the County has approved the award of the above-referenced Contract to your 
firm. The Contract, as approved, is effective for a three (3) year period beginning September 26, 2023 
through September 26, 2026 with two (2) one-year optional renewal period(s).  To remain compliant, 
your certificate(s) of insurance (“COI”) must remain current at the required amounts specified in the 
Solicitation Documents. 
 
A copy of the executed Contract is attached for your records.  If you have any further questions, please 
contact Alisa Pike, Procurement Coordinator, via email at alisap@hernandocounty.us or via telephone 
at (352)745-4020. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Carla Rossiter-Smith 
Chief Procurement Officer 
 
 

pc via email: Toni Brady, Deputy County Administrator 
Carla Rossiter-Smith, Chief Procurement Officer 
J. Scott Herring P.E., Director of Public Works 
Gordon Onderdonk P.E., Director of Utilities 
D. Todd Crosby P.E., Interim Director of Public Works 
Ron Patel P.E. Utilities Division Engineering Manager 
Craig Becker, Facilities Manager 
Erik van De Boogaard, Construction Projects Coordinator   
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